
We all had a great time last week at our excursion to
the Weddin Mountains. Thank you to Miss Marie, Ms
Bradley, Mr Pudya and Miss Shannon for braving the
elements and staying overnight with the students. A
HUGE thankyou to Melanie Cooper from Weddin
Landcare for joining us for the 2 days and staying
overnight as well. Melanie's knowledge of the history
of the Weddin Mountain's, the native flora and fauna
and the local area was absolutely amazing, and we are
all so grateful for her to come and along and share this
knowledge with us. Another HUGE thankyou to Aunty
Julie Ferguson who also shared her extensive
knowledge of the Wiradjuri people and how they lived
around the area of the Weddin Mountains. The
students and staff are so grateful for you giving up
your time to share this amazing history with us.  Tom
has given a full detailed report on camp in his School
Captain's report.

On Wednesday 10th May, Emily, Jessie, Olivia, Matilda,
Eddie and April travelled to Forbes and participated in
the LPSSA Cross Country trials. Everyone did an
amazing job with Matilda coming 3rd in her age group,
qualifying for Western. Well done to you all, what an
awesome effort! 

Next Friday is National Walk Safely to School Day. A
note was sent home this week with all the information.
Parents are encouraged to join us for the walk and a
cuppa afterwards. 

LPSSA Netball trials - Thursday, 18th May
Walk Safely to School Day - Friday, 19th May
Biggest Morning Tea - Date TBC
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Term 2 Week 3

 Rugby Gala Day

Last Thursday Nic travelled to Wagga
 to play in the second round of the 

Rugby 10's Gala Day with the Grenfell yr 3/4
 team. The team had high expectations of

 winning their pool and making it into the next round
to go to Canberra. The day involved playing 4 games

of rugby against some well drilled teams from Griffith,
Tumut and Wagga. We had a win and a draw, lots of

half time snakes.
Nic scored a try and had a great time spending the

day with his friends from both Grenfell schools.
 Thank you so much 

Grenfell Public School for asking
Nic to join your team.
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Last Thursday the 3-6 class and myself went to the Weddin Mountains for a camping trip. When

we got to the Weddin Mountains our friends from Quandialla showed up a few minutes later. Then
we went on the walk to Flat Rock, which isn't flat but very slippery. Melanie Cooper was our guide
for this walk and she was speaking about all the native plants and animals around us. [Melanie is
pretty much a nuke full of facts when it comes to nature, which is amazing]. We all appreciated
Melanie's assistance and all of us thank her for telling us about our environment. At dinner time

we had a sausage sizzle with our friends from Quandialla, and played games around the fire. A few
minutes went by and then we got to have MARSHMELLOWS!!! 😍 That night we all camped

overnight in tents or swags. 



On Friday morning we had bacon & eggs for breakfast then the K- 2's from both schools came to
join us. We all walked to Seaton's farm. We explored for a while then went back to the campsite.
We joined Aunty Julie in her yarning circle and she told us about how the Wiradjuri people got

their resources. Then we all had johnny cakes and went for one more walk to Ben Hall's Cave. Then
we went back to school in the afternoon. It was super fun and I hope we can go again.
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